
Above is the “envelope” for the letter on the following pages. Another letter written by Archi-
bald Brown from Bedlington, England. The letter was written from Bedlington, Saturday 29
November 1845. Archibald would not have realised that William and Mary had not even re-
ceived his previous letter written on 31 July 1845. According to the date stamps this letter was
posted and paid for on Dec 5 1845. It is also date stamped MORPETH Dec 1845. The next
date stamp indicated its arrival in New Zealand either June or July 1846 and Nelson some time
after that. It is probable that this was the letter as reported as being held in the Unclaimed Letter
Office as in the newspaper report on page xxxxx









Above is the “envelope” for the letter from Archibald Brown written Bedlington, September 24
1847. Address to: Mr. William Douglas, Motuaka, near Nelson, New Zealand. Archibald
Brown had obviously learnt that if you endorse the envelope “near Nelson” it will get their
quicker! The postmarks on this letter indicate that it was initially post-stamped Bedlington and
then MORPETH Oct 1847. The next post stamp is AUCKLAND NEW ZEALAND MAR 28
1848. From Auckland, the letter took over a month to get to Nelson. The next poststamp is
NELSON AP 30 1848 NEW ZEALAND. It would appear that “someone” and it may even be
William Douglas, has written received 18 May 48 on the envelope. In the bottom right hand
corner there is a comment “pre paid”. This letter took 9 months to reach its destination. On the
follow three pages are copies of the originals. On pages xxxxx the letter has been transcribed.








